

**Silver Creek Irrigation Meeting Minutes**  
**March 1, 2022**

1. Called to order by Vance at 4:59 p.m.
2. Present: Kyle Baldwin, Vance Muder, Brad Hatch, Terry Stratton, Donna Larson
3. Minutes from February meeting approved. Motion by Vance, second by Kyle, all in favor.

**Call to public**

4. Donna Larson: Millet's Swell

Donna asked if it's SCID's responsibility if there is flooding. We informed her that we only have water rights. Donna is worried about flooding, but we have no control. She says that 36 hours is too fast to empty Millet's Swell, but is also concerned about the silt. She thinks it needs more time to empty to help prevent flooding. There is a meeting at Taylor Town Hall, March 24 at 4:00 p.m. regarding Millet's Swell. Vance said he would attend.

5. Date's to print and send out new schedule moved to March 21 at 5:00 p.m.
6. Craner/Woodside shares: Brad to look at.
7. Water issues discussed. Brad said the valve that's covered on main street by the old Dan Stratton insurance office is ok to be buried.
8. Brewer, Main Street Gardens. Brad and Terry will go look at.
9. Flake Boone/Gus Lundberg shares: Vance to get with Gus to discuss issue.
10. Shumway Well Progress: Terry will talk to Doug and get survey to Holland Law office.
11. Mormon Lake diversion: We decided to keep closed.
- 12: District Foreman Report:
  - Butch Gardner's box fixed.
  - 2<sup>nd</sup> Street East Taylor??
  - Kent Gibson irrigation piping rerouting is done.
  - Jeff Penrod will finish Keith Brimhall's irrigation piping.
  - Brad will put new guts in Dairy valve.
  - Leonard McCleve ditches are cleaned.
  - Kyle Baldwins pipe is fixed.
  - Jason Mulder is installing new irrigation pipe, and he won't cut valve off until all parts are in hand.
  - Bill Hancock requesting SCID take hill out of pasture. Vance will address will Bill.
  - Brad will get with Monte Hancock to discuss what needs to be done to move his irrigation line.

- 13: Camp Silver Creek Proposal: Waiting on church to get back with us.
- 14: Ortega Lake: Structure closed. It will remain closed.
- 15: Delinquent Accounts to be discussed next meeting.
- 16: Monahan property: Account stays in Monahan's name, and he will collect from Jake. SCID will not providing a valve for him.
- 17: Kyle Baldwin: Kyle will get will Barry Flake to discuss raising diversion dam. Terry made a motion to raise diversion dam and it was 2<sup>nd</sup> by Vance, all was in favor.

Next meeting is scheduled April 5, 2022, at 5:00 p.m.

Terry made a motion at 6:30 p.m. to adjourn meeting, Kyle seconded, all in favor.